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Cross Country 
 
We would like to say a massive well done to our cross-
country team. The uptake for the Lanhydrock race was 
fantastic and the teamwork and resilience the children 
showed was just amazing! 
Thank you also to Abi Flashman and the team of parents 
running the weekly cross country  club, whatever the 
weather! 

World Champion Athlete Visit 
We had such a fantastic day when Kirsty Way, a mini 
trampolining world champion came to visit us! Kirsty 
shared all her medals with us and talked to us about her 
highs and lows of being an athlete. It was an incredibly 
motivational event, and the children were fully im-
mersed in the experience. We would like to say a huge 
thank you to all the families who donated and supported 
this event. We raised over £500 to spend on playground 
equipment for the school! 



 

Dates for your diary 
18.12.23 - School Christmas dinner day 

19.12.23 - Last day of term and Christmas party day 
4.12.23 - First school day of the spring term 

10.1.24 - First swimming lesson for Class 2 (5 week programme) 

Design Technology 
Class 3 used the recent Christmas tree festival as an opportunity 
to design and make decorations as part of their design technology 
curriculum. They learnt how to safely drill wood and to hammer in 
nails.  By wrapping thread around the nails they were able to cre-
ate some lovely festive designs. 

Garland Workshop 
On Tuesday 21st November, Year 6 pupils participated 
in a garland making workshop at Cotehele House. 
Having grown some of the flowers and dried them at 
school, children were instructed how to attach them 
to the garland (left) so they wouldn’t fall out. This gar-
land can be viewed in the main restaurant at Cotehele 
over the festive period. 

Sing, Sing, Sing 
This year we have done more singing then ever before. Alongside the 
concerts and nativities, the choir have sung to both the Callington 
and Harrowbarrow luncheon clubs and performed at the Holly Jolly 
Christmas Party. Well done and thank you to Mrs Lane and all the 
children involved; they have sounded amazing and provided a lot of 

festive entertainment to a range of audiences.  


